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	Minutes
	Date  DECEMBER 5, 2023
	time 7:00 pm
	


	Meeting called by
	Paul Walsh, Chairperson

	Type of meeting
	Regular

	Secretary
	Kelly Lane, Secretary


	Welcome


	Paul Walsh, Chair welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order at 7:10 pm.


	ATTENDANCE


	Andrew Beasley, Jerry Bernardo, Alister Brown, Emily Brown, Harry Chadwick, Darren Chevalier, Ian Dunn, Chuck Ewart, Jeff Fogal, Pat Forbes, Kelly Lane, Don McGugan, John Mellor, Kyle Mellor, David Penner, Wayne Scarrow, Barb Walsh, Paul Walsh
Regrets: Jacquie Beasley, Justin Day, Paul Douglass, Terry Gray, Linda Lauzon, Ted Pendle, Lesley Smith-Taylor, Kevin Taylor



	ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES


	MOTION #231205-001

“That the Minutes from November 22, 2023 be accepted as presented.” (J. Mellor/K. Mellor)
Carried with revision



	TREASURER’S REPORT

	· Balance at the end of November 2023 is $1,039,306.17.
· Bulk of rep assessments have come in but there is one team lagging.  A couple of teams have overpaid slightly.
· Team loans came in November.  
· Silver Stick entry fees are also noted.

· Two large invoices were noted - $72,000 for insurance and $36,000 for Flex passes.

MOTION #231205-002
“That the Treasurer’s report be accepted as presented.” (E. Brown/K. Mellor)
Carried


	BILLS TO BE PAID 
	Recipient

Expense

Amount

Jerry Bernardo
Alister Brown

Game Sheet Inc

BRA

BRA

Linda Lauzon

SHA Ref and Timekeepers
Planet Stitch

SHA Hockey Day sponsor hospitality (no alcohol)
Jersey replacement

Silver Stick expense

Referee costs Nov

Referee costs for Silver Stick

December honorarium

Referee timekeeper November payment

2500 Lapel pins
$ 373.91
$  57.35

$ 348.04

$8,162.00

$6,907.00

$ 330.00

$9,317.25

$5,073.70
· Planet Stitch expense was not in budget, but we will be selling these back to teams other than those given to volunteers and sponsors.


	ICE DIRECTOR’S REPORT

	· Rescheduling the seeded games.  Bristol division games are being scheduled starting this weekend until the end of March.  
· 4 teams made AA division this year.
· B/BB second half of the season will be scheduled.

· Reminder to conveners – no games scheduled between December 24 and January 2.  Coaches asking not to book games during the first week of January is not a valid request to reschedule games.

· Games will also be scheduled up until December 23.

 


	REC EQUIPMENT

	· U11 jerseys came with winter hats.  Discussion occurred about donating hats to charity such as the Sarnia Legionnaires for their Woolly Toss.
· The first cross-ice board cart is fixed but working on solution for the second cart.
· The City but chains back with a lock for the Cross-ice boards, but we don’t want a lock so we will put on a carabiner to secure the boards.  There is no reason to lock them it’s just a safety issue.   We will have the arena staff take off the lock. 



	PHOTOGRAPHY

	· Finding out availability of room in January for photos.


	Winter Classic

	· 3 external teams signed up.
· U7/9 games will be on Dec 27-28 and the older teams mostly will play Dec 28-30.

· Two pads at Clearwater and ice at Pat Stapleton Arena being utilized for the tournament.

· U15, U18 and U21 games will be at Pat Stapleton Arena.

· Roughly same size tournament as last year.

· Point Edward coming for U11 division.
· Mooretown coming for U15 division.
· CYO (Christian Youth in St. Catharine’s) requested to enter a  U21 team.  They only offer rec in this organization.

· Dec 27-30 are the tournament dates.


	SILVER STICK

	· AAA Silver stick went well.  Team Illinois won U11 Division and Elgin Cannucks won the U18 Division.
· Caliber of hockey was noted by parents to be excellent.
· Close to full for the January tournament.  Regional tournaments are finishing up.
· Sarnia hotels are nearly full.


	CORRESPONDENCE

	· Chair received an email from Alliance Hockey regarding the naming of their new Executive Director Tyler Tolton.  He will transition into the role in January 2024.  He has been with the Alliance for 9 years, plus 2 years as an Intern.


	NEW BUSINESS
	POLICE CHECK/CODF SCREENING:
· Chair will be sending out updated lists this week to Rec Conveners.  

· We are around 60-70% completion with some divisions at 80%.  
· Foundations is lagging behind because they have a lot of volunteers on the ice.  They are all new, so they all need VSC’s.
REP TEAM BUDGETS:

· Budgets for Rep teams are due by the end of December .

· Budgets need to include a copy of their bank statements as well as indication that review with parents has occurred.  
· A reminder will be sent out.  
· Three have been received to date.
NEXT MEETING:  
· Next meeting is January 2, 2024 at 7:00 pm at Clearwater Arena.



	adjournment


	MOTION #231205-003
“That the meeting be adjourned.” (Scarrow/K. Mellor)
Carried


Paul Walsh               





Kelly Lane
Chair                      


             


Secretary
